
  

 

To: House Judiciary Committee 

From: Richard Donovan, Oregon School Boards Association 

Re: Senate Bill 327-A 

Date: May 8, 2017 

 

Chair Barker and members of the House Judiciary Committee: 

On behalf of OSBA’s membership, including 197 school districts, 19 Education Service 

Districts, and 17 community colleges throughout the state of Oregon, thank you for the 

opportunity to testify in in support of SB 327-A.  

OSBA supports the passage of SB 327-A. The bill addresses concerns relating 

recreational immunity. We are members of the Coalition to Restore Recreational 

Immunity, which was organized to support passage of SB 327. 

Much of the debate around SB 327-A has been about money, specifically around 

remedies, costs, and whether suits for damages should be permitted to proceed. While 

these discussions matter, OSBA members view SB 327-A through a different lens, 

specifically a lens of access. SB 327-A is necessary for continued public access to 

school facilities. 

OSBA members control a tremendous amount of real property, including recreational 

facilities commonly used by the public. In most cities, towns, and counties in Oregon, 

school facilities are de facto public lands. Consider, for a moment, how the citizens of 

each of your home districts take advantage of the tremendous number of playgrounds, 

athletic fields, track facilities, basketball courts, and other facilities that are owned and 

maintained by local school districts. I encourage you to do a quick mental tally of these 

kinds of facilities in your districts. If your district is anything like my home district of 

Salem-Keizer, then the results of the tally will be staggering.  

Absent passage of SB 327-A, schools will be forced to prohibit public access to 

facilities. The results of Johnson v. Gibson mean that any school district employee, from 

bus driver to Physical Education Specialist to Superintendent, could be personally 

named in a lawsuit. The risk, and corresponding costs associated with insurance and 

liability protection, of these kinds of lawsuits will force schools and school districts to 

shut down public access to school facilities. 

This is not something anyone would like to see occur. SB 327-A has no known 

opposition, and failing to pass the bill would result in a tremendous negative impact on 

the public generally. I urge your support for the passage of SB 327-A. 

I am happy to answer any questions. 


